Hannah Elliott

From: Adam <adamski1@centurylink.net>

Sent: Thursday, November 18, 2021 4:54 PM

To: Plan

Subject: FW: Mikulski Testimony for 12/3/2021 Hearing



Hi Hannah, I just saw that our last testimony didn't go through because our system picked up the wrong email address. What now? We really wanted this to be included in the testimony. It does show we sent it in before the deal line on 11/15/21 at 2:49 PM. Please let us know what can be done.

Thank you. Karen Mikulski

Sent from Mail for Windows

From: Adam

Sent: Monday, November 15, 2021 2:49 PM

To: ccplan@cco.crook.or.us

Subject: Mikulski Testimony for 12/3/2021 Hearing

Hannah, the following is additional Testimony for the 12/3/2021 Hearing.

If the Vanier property is approved for aggregate mining, please add the following to the CUP:

1.) All vehicles will be fitted with "white noise" backup alarms instead of beeping alarms.

We strongly suggest this be added to the CUP, because the beeping type alarm is heard non-stop during working hours and can even be heard from inside our homes. We can't hope that they will change these out on their own, because even after bringing recordings to the 11/3/21 hearing, they still have vehicles with beeping type alarms.

2.) Hours of Operations: Monday to Friday – no Weekend work.

This last Saturday (11/13/21), Knife River employees worked in the processing area from sunup to sunset. There was a constant loud noise from the huge tractors moving aggregate to and from the processing conveyors. They had all three processing conveyors working too, which produces a lot of noise that travels up and over the berms.

If we don't get the above items listed as conditions on the CUP, the surrounding neighbors will only have 4 days of "peace and quiet" a month.

Thank you. Adam and Karen Mikulski 3992 NW Stahancyk Ln., Prineville, OR 97754 541-447-3327 Sent from Mail for Windows